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F o r e w o r d
We are pleased that the Baseline Survey on Child Domestic Labour in Bangladesh has been
successfully completed and its report is ready for dissemination. The report is one of the
important outputs of the ILO/IPEC Time Bound Programme (TBP) for Elimination of the Worst
Forms of Child Labour (WFCL) – Preparatory Phase.

Child Domestic Labour (CDL) is one of the most common forms of child labour. Available
studies indicate that like in many other developing countries the incidence of CDL is quite
significant in Bangladesh also. Traditionally, more girls are employed in domestic service than in
any other forms of work. CDL, due to its nature and circumstances, is susceptible to becoming a
worst form of child labour. Not only many children in domestic labour are very young, but also
the tasks they perform are difficult to monitor or regulate. Once a child is inside an employer’s
home, s/he is effectively hidden from view. As a result, employers of children in domestic service
have total control over the latter’s lives. This is a high-risk situation for the child. Violence and
abuse of many different kinds can take place behind closed doors, unnoticed by the outside
world.

The ILO, under its TBP Preparatory Phase, launched this survey on CDL all across the country
except the Dhaka Metropolitan area which has been covered by the UNICEF Baseline Survey on
CDL. The findings of this ILO survey, we believe, have made available the much-needed
information on CDL. It provides information on the magnitude including concentration and
distribution of CDL, profiles of the child domestic labourers including reasons for involvement,
working and living conditions, and attitudes of employers towards CDL. These findings, we
hope, are useful not only for enhancing the knowledge base but also for facilitating formulation
and adoption of appropriate national programmes for prevention and elimination WFCL in a
time-bound manner.
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We would like to acknowledge with thanks those who have been involved with or have
contributed to the survey in many ways. Among them are the consultants, the field supervisors
and enumerators of the Association of Community and Population Research (ACPR) who have
carried out this survey with technical and financial support of ILO. The Bangladesh Bureau of
Statistics (BBS) has made available necessary information which assisted in determining the
sample size of the survey. UNICEF officials concerned provided valuable inputs in the process.
Last, but not the least, the ILO team comprising Mr. Sujeewa Fonseka, CTA of TBP Preparatory
Phase, Mr. Debi Prasad Mondal, Regional Baseline Survey Specialist, ILO SRO, New Delhi and
other members have provided valuable support to this important work.
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tables and reporting of the survey. We also like to thank Mr. Sujeewa Fonseka, Chief Technical
Adviser, and other professional of the TBP Preparatory Phase Project for their overall technical
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communities and the Local Government Authorities who provided us with their valuable time
and information to make this survey a reality.
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Development (DFID), The Royal Norwegian Embassy and UNITED STATES Agency for
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